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Dear Friends, 
 
The end of 2014 seemed to come and go so quickly! We have been engaged in evaluating the 
challenges, opportunities and services provided by Kidsô Harbor.   
 
A total of 703 children, a 10% increase from 2013,     
received services. Referrals were made by law enforce-
ment, Childrenôs Division, juvenile offices, and medical 
professionals.  Approximately 53% of these cases were 
allegations of sexual abuse and 25% of physical abuse.   
 
So often headlines warn parents and children of 
stranger danger, and we agree parents and caregivers        
should educate their children on the dangers strangers 

can pose. With 
that being said, 
children must also be educated on the dangers of 
adults asking them to keep secrets, as well as safe 
and uncomfortable touches. Statistics show that in   
88-92% of cases the victim knows the alleged  of-
fender.  He/She is usually a relative, family member, 
babysitter or other friend of the family. Tragically, this 
held true for Kidsô Harbor in 91% of our cases. 
 
The increasing number of referrals last year was not 
the only challenge faced by our staff.  255 Sexual   

Assault Medical Exams, (SAFEs) were performed by our medical providers, a 21% increase 
over 2013.  Our advocates spent 463 hours                     
accompanying children to testify in court hearings,   
depositions and court martials, a 33% increase.           
Interviewers conducted 557 interviews, an increase of 
12%.  The numbers continue to growéé 
 
As of May 30, 2015, a total of 344 children have been 
referred for services, 12% more than the same time     
period in 2014.  While these numbers can be alarming, 
they may be viewed in a more positive light.  It is difficult, 
if not impossible to determine if the rise is increased    
incidents of abuse or increased reporting.  Our staff    
believes the larger numbers are a result of continuing education within our communities and 
the increased awareness of the services we provide.  Either way, our dream is for all children 
to be safe. 

Some clients 

may have experi-

enced more than 

one offender. 
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The approval of our Neighborhood Assistance Program 
(NAP) Grant is part of the new opportunities in 2015.  We 
now offer a 70% tax credit to businesses and individuals 
with business income wishing to donate to Kidsô Harbor.  
The funds raised from these tax credits will make possible 
the completion of the lower level of our Osage Beach    
facility.  The expansion will house our counseling program 
and additional office space.  A large conference room will 
also be created enabling us to host training and education 
programs for community members and our multidiscipline 
teams.  
       
Another available tax credit is Children in Crisis.  An individual donor giving $100 or more receives a 
50% tax credit for their donation. 
 

This year also signaled the time for our reaccreditation 
process of our Osage Beach office through the National 
Childrenôs Alliance.  This takes place every five years 
and ensures Kidsô Harbor meets or exceeds their high 
standards.  The required paperwork has been submitted 
and the site review team will visit in September.   
 
Finally, as we move forward in 2015, our board and   
staff are working on our three-year strategic plan and    
beyond.  Goals include evaluation of our mission, goals 
and vision for the future and increasing our volunteer 
program and awareness within the communities we 

serve.  We continue to ask ourselves what more can be done to improve the lives of children who have 
been abused and how can we prevent other children from suffering the same fate.   
 
This year marks the 10

th
 Anniversary of Kidsô Harbor, Too 

in St. Robert, Missouri. While this office was developed 
as a satellite facility of our Osage Beach office, we 
quickly realized the need for full-time staffing and ser-
vices at that location.  During those ten years, over 2,400 
children have received services at Kidsô Harbor, Too.       
 
THANK YOU for your continued support, generosity and 
investment in Kidsô Harbor.  It is through your caring and 
commitment we are able to be a shining light in the storm 
of abuse.  Follow us on Facebook and stay informed by 
visiting our website, www.kidsharbormo.org. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

Cara M. Gerdiman  

 
Cara M. Gerdiman 

Executive Director 
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Total Number  

of Emergency      

Interviews  

conducted in  

2014=107  

Cost to provide 

services  

per child in  

2014 =  

$716.00 

Total Number of 

Counseling        

Sessions  

conducted in  

2014=1060 



181 1 -A Eastlawn Avenue  

St. Robert, MO  65584  

573 -336 -8634  

Fax:  573 -336 -8734  

5717 Chapel Drive  

Osage Beach, MO  65065  

573 -348 -6886  

Fax:  573 -348 -6887  

Visit our Website at:  

www.kidsharbormo.org 

Follow us on : 

So, Here We Grow!  

 Our current building in Osage Beach was built in 2006 and is 

3,400 square feet with a full unfinished basement.  In order to keep 

up with the high demand of children being referred to our agency 

and to better ensure quality, confidentiality and safety, it is neces-

sary to expand our facility by finishing the lower level.  The additional 

space will allow us to expand our therapy program, offering more 

supportive treatments and reducing long waiting lists.  There will be 

a large conference and training room that will accommodate our 

multi-county, multi-discipline team.  This expansion also offers safe interior access to the lower level 

during threatening weather and will enable us to ensure confidentiality to multiple families receiving 

services at the same time. 

  

 

 

 

 

 We are please to announce, Kidsô Harbor, Inc. has been awarded $299,662 in 70% Missouri 

State Tax Credits through the Missouri Department of Economic Developmentôs Neighborhood    

Assistance Program (NAP) in support of our basement completion project. 

  

 If you qualify, NAP allows you to use the tax money you would have paid out to the Federal                     

and State governments and give the money directly towards your community and the child abuse     

victims in desperate need of help through Kidsô Harbor. 

 

YOU CAN MAKE IT HAPPEN!!  

Please call or visit our website at www.kidsharbormo.org for details on the 70% NAP Tax Credit! 

http://www.kidsharbormo.org

